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HOLBROOK HAPPENINGS 
Issue 429   16 February 2022 

 LION’S CLUB OF HOLBROOK CITIZEN OF THE YEAR 2022 - RUSSELL PARKER 
Russell grew up in the Holbrook Shire area and still lives and works locally. He has raised his family in 
the Holbrook area which has led to a long commitment to involvement in the local community and 
beyond. 
St Patrick’s Primary School. Having had four 
children go through the school, this gave 
Russell over a decade of involvement and 
ample time to be President of the P&C, during 
which time he oversaw the state-building 
Project of the cola. Coached numerous 
sporting teams, maintain school grounds and, 
has been a major part of the Henty Field Days 
annual fundraising event. 
Holbrook football club – Russell’s involvement 
has spanned his lifetime, in more recent years 
as vice president of the club, a current 
committee member, represented the club on the Sporting complex committee and Hume League 
Junior football, has coached both Under14’s & Under 17’s along with Interleague, has won 
premierships along the way. But never losing focus of his role as mentor, coach, and father figure 
with the purpose of “raising good young men!” Not to mention being part of the sponsorship 
committee, starting most Saturdays helping in the canteen, then pulling the boots back on the 
umpire.  
Having three sons, all cricket players, has given Russell the opportunity to be involved, coaching 
junior teams over the years, as well as dedicating every January for as long as he can remember to 
country week cricket. Along with many call-outs on the central fire brigade truck over the summer. 
He is currently chairman of the Sporting complex committee, has been the figurehead and driving 
force of the building process for the development currently being erected at the grounds. Much time 
was spent liaising with the council and deliberating over contracts and building plans. He has been an 
integral part of the buy-a-Brick fundraising project, obtaining grant funding for new cricket nets, and 
was chairman for “Drop the ball Day”, generating over $70,000 for the whole project. As a 
community, we are soon to benefit from a state-of-the-art facility that the Holbrook community will 
have to enjoy for generations to come. 
Russell’s roles within the Holbrook community are many and varied. Russell epitomizes what 
volunteering is all about in a country community.  
Congratulations to our “Citizen of the Year”  Russell Parker. 

HOLBROOK LIBRARY - BRING YOUR OWN DEVICE PROGRAM 
Do you want to learn how to set up and organize your emails, check Facebook, share photos and 
more? Come along to one or more FREE sessions of a six week program. Full session details are 

available from the Holbrook Library Complex.  
The Bring Your Own Device program is held at the Holbrook Library each Wednesday from 10am – 

12noon. All sessions are presented as one-on-one lessons. The dates are; 
Wednesday 23 February, Wednesday 2 March, Wednesday 9 March, Wednesday 16 March, 

Wednesday 23 March and Wednesday 30 March. 

Bookings essential P: 02 6036 0173 
This program is a partnership between Greater Hume Council and TAFE NSW. 
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H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’   

P O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N T  

This newsletter is  for the purpose of disseminating information 
and articles free of charge for the benefit of the public. This 
information is not a substitute for professional advice and is not 
intended to be used as such. The editors do not accept any 
liability for any loss or damage incurred by use of or reliance on 
such information. The editors of Holbrook Happenings make 
every effort to ensure the quality of the information.  However, 
Holbrook Happenings cannot guarantee and assumes no legal 
liability or responsibility for the accuracy, currency or 
completeness of information. It is the responsibility of 
contributors to secure permission for the use of any 
photographs or material provided for the  Holbrook 
Happenings. 

D E A D L I N E 

Next deadline 5pm 

Thursday 24 February 2022 

We prefer articles to be emailed to: 
holbrookhappenings@outlook.com   

or ph 02 6036 0173 

If you are a new advertiser, email us for 

information & a booking form. 

Per issue Advertising Cost 

Classified 1/16 page $18.00 

1/8 page $ 36.00 

¼ page $ 72.00 

3/8 page $108.00 

½ page (check for availability) $ 144.00 

Full page (check for availability) $288.00 

Insert (printing extra) $100.00 

Please note this publication is available online at 
www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

L I E S C H K E  M O T O R S           
 

 

78 ALBURY  ST    
HOLBROOK          

Ph: 6036 2244 
 

 

Proud Sponsor 
of  Holbrook  
Happenings 

 

Gen Life Riverina 
Church meets every 
Sunday at 10am at 
81A Albury St 
Holbrook, (opposite 
the Police Station) 

 

Come on down for a fellowship & a chat, 
coffee & morning tea, adhering to current 

COVID Restrictions. 
 

For any enquiries please contact  
Matt Bennetts on 0408 296 203 

THE HOLBROOK  

PHARMACY 
 

 

The Holbrook Pharmacy has a new range of 

Ashdene Insulated drink bottles and Ashdene 

reusable shopping bags.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We also have new stock arriving daily 
 

Hours of operation:  
Mon-Fri 9-5pm (we close for lunch 1pm-1.30pm) 

& Sat 9am-12noon. 
Phone: 02 6036 2055    Mobile: 0482 648 982 

Fax: 02 6036 2360 
Website: www.holbrookpharmacy.com.au 

http://www.holbrookpharmacy.com.au
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 Library  Complex 

OPENING HOURS   Mon—Fri: 8.30am-5.00pm 

These events coming soon to the library. We have some excellent sessions 

planned. Stay tuned for next issue of the Happenings to find out more! 

Women’s Week 
7-13 March 

Seniors’ Week  
25 March-3 April 

4
-1

4
 A

p
ril 

The fourth Thursday of each month  
from 11am –12pm.  

For babies through to five year olds.  

Starts  next week February 24th
 

Reading, singing, moving, craft and learning to be part of 
the Story Time group.  

We welcome you to a new year of stories and fun. 
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HOLBROOK LANDCARE 
Alana Spinks our local representative from the 
Rural Financial Counselling Service will be hot-
desking at HLN every second Tuesday, starting 
from this week (15th February).   
It is hoped that this will be a bit of a community 
service to Holbrook as well as bring a few more 
people through the door. Call in to say “hello” or 
contact Alana on 0428 255 258. 
iNaturalist online workshop—7-8pm 28 February 
& 7-8pm 14 March. iNaturalist is an online social 
network platform with the primary goal being to 
connect people with nature. It can be used 
simply for fun, to assist in identifying plants and 
insects, or to connect with experts. This online 
workshop, hosted by Karen Retra, will help to 
guide you through using this App. To find out 
more, or to register for the workshop, please 
contact Jo Scobie on 0458 483 323 or 
joscobie@holbrooklandcare,org.au. 

HOLBROOK SHOW SOCIETY 
REPRESENTATIVE 

During 2021, the competition which had 
previously been known as The Land Sydney Royal 
Showgirl Competition had a change of title to 
become the Sydney Royal AgShows NSW Young 
Woman Competition. 
Holbrook Show 
Society is proud to 
have Faith Pyers 
representing them 
in a couple of 
weeks time, at the 
Zone 7 Sydney 
Royal AgShows 
NSW Young 
Woman Final to be 
hosted by Ungarie 
Show Society.  
Faith is a familiar 
face around 
Holbrook, 
particularly for the 
younger children, because she works for Greater 
Hume Children’s Services as an educator and 
teaches swimming in her spare time. She has also 
been actively involved in her local show for many 
years, primarily as an exhibitor in the pavilion, 
and we wish her all the very best.    

HARRY JARVIS WING 
The Harry Jarvis Wing is an aged care facility at 
the Holbrook Hospital for older people who can 
no longer live at home and need ongoing help 
with everyday tasks or health care.  We can 
provide permanent placements if you or your 
loved ones are considering moving into an aged 
care home.  
Respite care is also an option at the Harry Jarvis 
Wing for when you or your carer need a 
break.  Respite care will enable you a stay in our 
facility for a short period of time where your 
everyday needs will be met by our friendly 
nursing staff.   Respite can help give you and your 
carer the time and space to do things 
independently. 
We want our community to be reassured when 
family members come into our facility your loved 
ones will be safe, cared for and supported 24/7.  
If you are at a stage where you no longer feel 
able to live independently at home, even with  
the benefit of carer support or home care 
services to help you and would like a tour please 
contact the Holbrook Hospital on 02 6052 
2800.  Our team here at the Harry Jarvis Wing 
would love to hear from you 

SALIVA RAPID ANTIGEN TESTS (RATS)  
Holbrook Health Service have been given supply 
of Saliva Rapid Antigen Tests (RATs) to be 
dispersed via our ED to Community members. 
 These RATS are for people presenting to our 
facility who do not require a PCR but are 
symptomatic. The attached information clarifies 
who requires a Rapid Antigen Tests (RATs) and 
who requires PCR test for COVID 19. 
 This is also available on NSW Health website at 
the following link - https://www.nsw.gov.au/
sites/default/files/2022-01/get-tested-for-covid-
19.pdf 
If you are symptomatic and need a Rapid antigen 
test we have arranged a local pick up time to 
collect tests. Please contact Holbrook Health 
Service on 02 60522 800 to call up and confirm 
name and how many test needed. These will be 
pre packed with instruction in a bag ready to 
collect. Pick up time is at 3 pm. Rapid antigen 
tests will be labelled with name and will be found 
for collection in front of Emergency Department 
to collect. 

https://www.nsw.gov.au/sites/default/files/2022-01/get-tested-for-covid-19.pdf
https://www.nsw.gov.au/sites/default/files/2022-01/get-tested-for-covid-19.pdf
https://www.nsw.gov.au/sites/default/files/2022-01/get-tested-for-covid-19.pdf
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PROBUS IS BACK!! 
Probus will return at 11:00am on Tuesday 22nd 

February at the RS Club. A short meeting will be 
followed by a guest speaker and the Club will 
serve lunch if at least 15 members are staying.  
Could you let Cathy know on 0484 561 638 if you 
are intending to stay for lunch so she can inform 
the Club? See you there. All welcome!! 

Great News!! Our Combatting Social Isolation 
with iPads project has been re-funded for 
another round.  
We will have up to six new iPads available for our 
clients to access. Clients can receive an iPad to 
use free of charge for 6 months. We will set you 
up and pay for the connection plan for the 6-
month loan duration.  
Ruth is returning to work for the project duration 
and will be able to assist you to use the iPad and 
learn how to access the internet, make video calls 
to your friends and family, telehealth 
conferences, take part in online exercise sessions, 
take pictures or video, borrow a book from the 
library, watch a movie or play games!  
You will need to be registered with My Aged Care 
to be eligible – don’t worry,  if you aren’t we can 
help you with that as well.   
If you would like to participate or would like more 
information, please give the office a call on 02 
6036 3677. 

INFANT RESUSCITATOR 
Holbrook Health Service have had a generous 
donation this week, from the Humpty Dumpty 
Foundation, a Neopuff resuscitator. It will be a 
very vital piece of equipment used in our 
emergency department for infants <10kgs to 
assist with lifesaving resuscitation. Thank you so 
much Sue, for your generous donation to 

CAN YOU HELP WITH DETAILS? 
This photo from the Holbrook Show is: 
Glen Meredith at the wheel of his 1927 Buick was 
joined by Miss Holbrook Showgirl Andrea Hore 
and Miss Tiny Tot Alice Bunyan. The Junior 
Showgirl, Tiny Junior Showgirl, Miss Showgirl & 
Master Showboy (Matthew Davidson) are in the 
back seat with some young friends. 
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HOLBROOK PUBLIC SCHOOL 
Welcome: Students returned to school last week 
along with some very well rested and excited 
teachers. It was wonderful to see students walk 
through the gates with smiles and enthusiasm for 
a great year ahead. Our week consisted of 
learning about ourselves, our teachers and our 
new cohort - for the primary classes. 
Thank you to all the parents for their support 
and patience as we implement the ever changing 
COVID regulations that apply to our school. All of 
this keeps us safer, and helps keep our school 
running. 
Say Cheese! Holbrook Public School Students 
were looking even more refined on Tuesday 8th 
February as we had our annual school photos 
taken. Thank you to the families for ensuring 
their children were in the correct school uniform. 
Kindergarten of 2022: Holbrook Public School 
welcomed 15 new kinders. It is always great to sit 
back and watch kindergarten at the beginning of 
the year - so much to take and learn from them! 
They have adapted so well to their new 
environment and daily school life, so much is still 
unknown but the smiles on their faces tell a story 
of how comfortable they are here at HPS. All 
kinders are applauded for their efforts and well 
done to their teachers for helping the transition 
be so smooth. 

New Sports Facilities: Our new cricket nets are 
being well-used and we are expecting our tennis 
net to arrive this week. The students are 
thoroughly enjoying this new addition to our 
playground that fosters physical activity, 
sportsmanship and collaboration. 
New School Fence: Construction of our new 
school fence will begin in March which will see 
the entire perimeter of the school enclosed with 
a taller fence.  
Giving Tree Program: At the end of last year our 
school community gathered Christmas gifts under 
our ‘Giving Tree.’ These gifts were then donated 
to the SS&A and St. David’s Giving Tree Program 
which had 65 families requesting assistance for 
196 children in their care and also six local service 
groups requesting assistance for 400 clients. The 
program had 583 presents donated and our 
school community donations were a big part of 
this. Thank you to all who sent presents in for us 
to donate on your behalf. 

Woomargama Way, Woomargama NSW 2644 
(02) 6020 5232 

Opening Hours 
Monday & Tuesday - Closed 

Wednesday from 3pm 
Thursday to  Sunday 11am 

 

Lunch and Dinner dine in or takeaway 
Wednesday 6pm-9pm 

Thursday to Sunday 12pm-3pm and 6pm-9pm 
 

Our bus service is now available  
Friday and Saturday nights 

 
Full dining and function rooms available. 

10 Motel rooms available   
Double, triple and family rooms  

Find out more detail on our Facebook page 

02 6036 3428  
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ST PATRICK’S SCHOOL 
This week at St Pat’s 
Pray Thank you to Father Terence for presiding 
over mass.  Father Terence blessed our Year 6 
school leaders and Miss Maroney our newest 
staff member.  A big thank you also goes to Mr 
Carey for his organization of the mass in his role 
as Religious Education Coordinator. 
Miss Dally, Miss Maroney and myself welcomed 
Paul Chigwiggin and Vince Powell from CEDWW 
to induct us further into the lighthouse 
project.  This project sees a new pedagogical 
approach to Religious Education making it hands 
on and more relevant for our students. 
Live It was wonderful to be able to begin the 
new school year in our new building.  The 
building clearly articulates our identity as a 
Catholic School.  Our signage brings St. Patrick’s 
School alive to all who pass by our landscaped 
frontage.  
Learn Our teachers took no time immersing our 
students into learning.  Classroom routines were 
quickly set and lessons delivered.  We also 
jumped right in with our intensive Swim Program 
which sees every child regardless of skill access to 

tailored instruction. Thank you to Miss Maroney 
for her leadership in preparing the resources for 
our teachers to follow.  We are also very 
fortunate to have 3 of our own accredited swim 
instructors!  
We are blessed this year with our staffing 
allocation to maintain a ratio of 1 teacher per 5 
students.  This means each child is guaranteed a 
more personalised delivery of learning guided by 
our knowledgeable others. It also means that we 
have the ability to internally cover staff who are 
away through either illness or Professional 
Learning maintaining continuity of learning for all.  
Melanie Dusterhoft Mavrick, Principal 
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MEN’S RS CLUB BOWLS 
The 3rd round of the Border Challenge on Sat 22nd 
January saw us hit in the bias with Covid so we 
only could field one side. We played Howlong 
with only one rink having a win, well done to the 
‘Wolfmans’ side.    
Round 5 grade 1/2 played against Culcairn in a 
very close game the Jones boy’s rink had a win 
the Heather feather’s and the ‘Wolfmen’s’ rinks 
just going down. 
In Grade 4 The Golden oldies rink had a good win, 
The Swan and the first-time skipper Waratah 
were a bit unlucky against Nth Albury. 
Well done to both sides for competitive games.        
Sunday 23rd Challenge Senior Pairs commenced 
with the Heather Feather and super sub Hamo 
getting through. Well done to the other sides that 
competed. With ideal weather and playing 
conditions, the presentation of the greens were 
outstanding well done to Rowan. 
The 1st round of the Clubs B Grade singles 
commenced on the 6th February. Well done to all 
the first round winners 
The 2nd and 3rd round matches of A grade singles 
have also been completed.  We are now down to 
the quarter finals good luck to all. 
The 1st & 2nd rounds of the Business House Bowls 
has rolled out, great to see 12 teams competing. 
So, to even up the competition  the coordinator 
Gavin Dux Lewis has split the sides into 2 
divisions. The top 3 sides in Division 1 are The 
Ferrals 24½, Mighty Ducks 23 and The Gumboots 
also on 23. In Division 2 the top 3 sides are New 
Edition 35¼, Black Balls 35¼ and the Sheep 
Shaggers on 33. There is 2 weeks left and the 
competition is hotting up in both divisions.    
The ladies have also invited the boys to have a 
game with them on Wednesday mornings. Please 
contact the Club for details.     
A reminder also, that Club fours are coming up 
and will be played on the 10th March keep the 
date free for a great day. We need as many 
players as possible to make it a great event. 
Hope those who have had the Covid Bug are 
feeling better, and you have had your 24 RAT 
tests, (if you can find any), and had your 15th 
booster shot.  
Keep up your bias!  
Happy bowling Kui.           

 

Physiotherapist- Sarah Finlay 
(Bachelor of Exercise & Sport Science, Masters of Physiotherapy) 
APA member. Sports injuries, back and neck injuries, muscle & 

joint injuries, women’s health, pre & post natal programs. 
Workcover NSW, DVA, MAA, TAC Private health rebates available 

Holbrook Hospital, Bowler St, Holbrook 

FOR BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES 

Call Sarah on 0409 907 058 

PLANT PICK PLATE 
This season I have adopted a more diligent routine 
of succession planting than in previous years, 
which involves quick growing vegetable plantings 
to fill small spaces within my garden. Whether 
slotted between rows of larger growing plants, 
under planted amongst higher vegetable bushes or 
filling the end of a row, this method is providing 
my kitchen with a continual supply of fresh 
produce throughout the season. 
Implementing this system provides all gardeners 
the opportunity to plant different varieties of a 
vegetable as an experiment to ascertain their 
growing performance and ultimately their taste 
and  versatility in the kitchen.  More importantly, 
the delicate vegies are provided with protection 
from the hot sun and strong wind while moisture is 
retained in the soil, all of which encourage 
vigorous growth and delay the greens shooting to 
seed early and spoiling. 
In my garden, I planted Asian greens amongst the 
block of tall sweet corn and they have thrived, as 
has the cos lettuce happily growing under the 
established climbing tomatoes. As vegies have 
matured and harvested, small plantings of the very 
versatile spring onion, beetroot, radish and carrots 
have been slotted in to extend the variety on my 
plate. These four are low feeders and therefore 
ideal as second plantings in a plot to follow a heavy 
feeding vegetable. 
There is still time to add to your vegetable 
production with succession planting, however as 
the season is heading towards Autumn, give some 
plots a rest and prepare these beds in readiness for 
plantings of the heavy feeders, the large leafy 
greens - cabbage, broccoli, cauliflower and brussels 
sprout, by adding compost and manure or sowing 
green manure seeds. 
Passionate Gardener, June. 
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B1 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday  

6am to 4.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
8am to 3.00pm 

 
B2 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday  

7am to 3.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
8am to 3.00pm 

 
  

Please phone for orders also on  
02 6036 2049  

TENNIS 
The teams in the Hume Tennis competition are 
playing good tennis at the right time of the 
season but need results to go their way in 
sections 2&3 to participate in finals in 3 weeks 
time. In Sect 1 Holbrook maintain a two game 
buffer at the top of the ladder over Henty in 2nd 
spot followed by Bungowannah and Jindera in 
4th spot. Over the coming weeks the team plays 
all the other potential finalists so the Brooker 
team should be ready when it’s time to start 
“cracking the whip”. Sect 2 need to make up 2 
games on the 4th placed Jindera and overtake 
Walla North Walla to have a chance of 
finals.  The team play Bungo Goannas Jindera and 
Henty in the final weeks to finish the home and 
away part of the season.  Sect 3 have strung 
three wins on the trot to have a faint chance of 
the finals play and after defeating top teams 
recently the team must keep winning in the next 
weeks to have any hope. 
On the social scene we have the Annual Trivia 
Night at the RS Club, in conjunction with the 
Cricket and Adult Riding Clubs on the evening of 
Saturday 19th February for a good family night 
out. The evening begins from 7.30pm with the 
auction of goods and services sure to raise much 
needed funds for the clubs, following the trivia 
questions.  
All players should have their subs paid by now 
and the Wednesday evening hit-up is still on in 

GOLF 
3 February Dad’s Army 9 hole event: Winner 
Mark Lowry, 2nd Jim Maskus, 3rd Lawrie Ryan. ntp 
3rd Phil Spokes, 9th Mick Smith. 
10 February Dad’s Army 9 hole event & Veterans 
18 hole event,  today was played on the new par 
54 course. Every hole being a par three, made for 
all players to have to think about their club 
selection. The naming of six random holes to be 
played as nearest the pins, changed the game to 
a different entity. 
Dad’s Army 9 hole: Winner Alan Buchanan, 2nd 

Jim Maskus, 3rd Phil Spokes. No naga when we 
have two or more sharing the lowest score. 
Veterans 18 hole: Winner The old fella was too 
good again, Alan Buchanan, 2nd Jim Maskus. NTP 
7th Alan Buchanan, 11th Mick Smith, 15th Gordon 
Webb. Playing this course proved very 
challenging, and a lot of fun was had by all. 
The Hills Pennant at the moment has Corryong 
leading Holbrook by one game, going into the last 
two rounds. Holbrook this week play Batlow at 
Weleragang and then next week we play 
Corryong at Tumbarumba 

HISTORY QUIZ 
Quiz: The Geographical Names Act gives an 
insight into the early names of some of our 
creeks, for example what is the original name of 
Burkes Creek [near Mangoplah]?    
 

Previous Quiz: According to the Holbrook 
Courier, 23 March 1988, Holbrook has a Sister 
City, or rather a Sister Village. Where was it? 
Answer: According to Mr. J. Walton, of Wagga, 
the ‘Sister Village’ was in Suffolk, he said the 
Royal Naval School used to be based in 
Greenwich, was moved to Suffolk in 1933 

Knowledge is like underwear. It is useful to have 

it, but not necessary to show it off. Bill Murray  

A lie gets halfway around the world before the truth 

has a chance to get its pants on. Winston S. Churchill  
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TRADING HOURS:         8.00am-7.00pm Monday to Friday; 8.00am –4.00pm Saturday; 9.00am-4.00pm Sunday 

(Bulk hardware services available until 12 noon Saturday) 

        Ph: 02 6036 2111           Email: accounts@holbrookstores.com.au 

 

LADIES’ BOWLS 
Roll Up, Roll Up, Roll Up. Hello to all in the Holbrook community. 
Since my last entry into the “Happenings”, our Women’s Bowling Club team of Fours, and other 
bowling members and family and friends, participated in and enjoyed, Australia Day Celebrations at 
Ten Mile Creek Gardens. Our team of Fours as previously stated , was nominated for Sport Person / 
Team of the Year. "WHOOT WHOOT", I am very proud and absolutely delighted to say that our team 
were joint winners for this category. "Congratulations Ladies". Thank you to the Greater Hume Shire 
for this honour, it was wonderful to be recognised and we are very happy to receive it. Big Shout Out 
to the Rotary Club for a great Ozzie Brekky to go with it.  
Our ladies are back into the swing of things for a new season, our Social Bowls started on 19th 
January.  
This year our Bowling Program has taken a change. All of our annual tournaments from District Clubs 
will be played early in the year, starting in February through to April / May. The first tournament will 
be played at Commercial Club on 10th February, good bowling to the ladies entered. On 17th February 
we will be sending two teams to North Albury  to play in a Two Bowl Triples tournament as well.  
Holbrook Ladies have also been invited to join the Men on a Saturday afternoon, in a competition 
that they are now playing in called The Border Club Challenge, which is basically a mixed format 
similar to Pennant, played against different Clubs in our District.  
Holbrook Women’s Bowls Club will be hosting Our Annual Tournament 
on the 24th February, starting at 9.30am. Anyone who would like to 
come to the Club and have a look would be most welcome, perhaps 
even be inspired to have a go at Lawn Bowls in the future.  
Social Bowls start at 9.30am every Wednesday, come join us.  
Until I have more news, see you in my next “Happenings”. 

Holbrook Stores Next Market Day 

Thursday, 17th February 2022 

 

See catalogue for details! 
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CRICKET 
29 January Wet weather was the winner with B 
Grade being the only Holbrook Team to play after 
both U13’s, U16’s & A Grade games were washed 
out. Travelling to Walla, the Brookers were 
dismissed for 77, with Jacko Gibbs, veteran Lachie 
Trethowan & skipper Sam Joyce the only batter 
to make double figures. In reply, Walla chased 
the runs down for the loss of seven wickets, 
despite the great efforts of Jayden Hucker with 
5/17, with Joyce & Ben Jones the other wicket 
takers. 
The Cricket Albury Wodonga / Nth East Victoria 
Junior Country held its finals in all age groups, 
and the only Hume competition team playing was 
the U12’s who played CAW Thunder. 
Unfortunately, the Hume side was beaten by the 
Thunder team. Congratulations to Oscar King, Eli 
Toll & Liam Matthewson who represented the 
Holbrook club in the Hume team – well done 
boys. 

5 February 
U13’s: The Green team played Osbourne at Ten 
Mile No2.  Batting first, the Brookers finished on 
8/94, with Isaac Bennetts (21) the standout with 
the bat. In reply, Osbourne scored the winning 
runs in the last over, finishing 8/96. Eli Toll 
bowled well to take 2/8, while Dom Valena, Jye 
Livermore & Klay Liddell were other wicket 
takers.  
The Gold team travelled to Henty & made 8/75, 
with Cooper Glass (14), George McCrohon (12) & 

Charlie Mackinlay the best of the batters. Henty 
replied with 5/78, with the successful bowlers 
being Isaac Matthewson 2/11, Ryder McKillop 1/3 
& Charlie Mackinlay 1/8.  
U16’s were the only team to have a win in this 
round of matches when they played Culcairn at 
the Sporting Complex. Culcairn were bowled out 
for 62, with Hamish Livermore, Ned Harrison, 
Nick Robards & Izak Schirmer the wicket takers. 
With the bat, Will Jenkyn with 26 runs lead the 
run chase for a Holbrook victory.  
B Grade played host to Walbundrie at Ten Mile 
No2 & batting first the Brookers posted the 
competitive score of 9/154. Stylish veteran 
Seamus McKillop (52) & Hamish Casey (26 not 
out) lead the bat. Unfortunately, the Tigers 
chased the total down for the loss of seven 
wickets. Skipper Sam Joyce & Jayden O’Brien with 
two wickets apiece were the pick of the bowlers.  
A Grade took on premiership favourites Walla at 
the Sporting Complex. Holbrook batted first after 
winning the toss, with Lewis Bowen who 
compiled a well-made half century & opener 
Charlie Harbison (10) the only batsmen to show 
some form with the bat, Brookers bowled out for 
96. In reply, the Hoopers got the runs three 
wickets down. Ben Parker, Bowen & Jett Liddell 
were the wicket takers. Congratulations to 
youngster Will Jenkyn, who has had a great year 
in both U16’s & B Grade, making his debut in A 
Grade against the Walla team.  

Lewis Bowen presents Will Jenkyn with his senior shirt 

Oscar King, Eli Toll & Liam Matthewson 
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FARM TREE MAINTENANCE  
  Driveways cleared to 8 metres.                        

Unwanted trees felled.  
Dead trees ringed for firewood.                          

Orchards Pruned.                                           
Plantation Maintenance 

 

Thinning and pruning service available. 4 wheel 
drive cherry picker for pruning to 8 metres.  

Phone me: I will be happy to come out and view 
your plantation with you and offer my advice. 

 

Fully insured.       No fee—no obligation. 
 

John: 0428 211 837 

 

MINI EARTHWORKS 
Tree Stump Removal 

Rotary Hoe 

Yard Levelling 

Landscaping 

Post Holes 

Trenching 
 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump it 

or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 

 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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Your first choice 
Servicing Holbrook weekly for over 20 years 

Sales Service and Installation / Qualified Technicians 

Servicing Holbrook Area Weekly 
TV Antennas & tuning …. LCD Sales 
Extra TV outlets & wall mounting 

VAST satellite systems for black spots 

Zane 0408 698 000 (Albury) 

 

/onlineSolution_displayAdEnlarge.do?image=%2Fimagecache%2F274%2F2009042814094454_y5798274%2Flarge.gif&iblName=ABX+Electronics
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C O M M U N I T Y  D I A R Y  A N N O U N C E M E N T S  
 

February 2022 
Fri 18 Goulb/Murray Aust Stockhorse Annual 
 Show & Challenge @ Equine Ctr 
Sat 19 Combined Clubs Auction/Trivia Night 
 Goulb/Murray Stockhorse Branch Show 
 & Challenge @ Equine Ctr 
Sun 20 Goulb/Murray Aust Stockhorse Annual 
 Show & Challenge @ Equine Ctr 
Tues 22 Probus 11am RS Club  
Wed 23 Ladies’ Social Bowls 9.30am 
 Bring Your Own Device—10-12 @ 
 Library 
Thu 24 Holbrook Women’s Bowls Tournament 
Fri 25 Little Billabong Hall gathering 6pm  
 

March 2022 
Wed 2 Ladies’ Social Bowls 9.30am 
 Bring Your Own Device—10-12 @ 
 Library 
Fri 4 World Day of Prayer 
Mon 7 Business & Community Grp meeting 
Tue 8 Bible study (“Poison apples?” Genesis.3) 
 11am @ Knox Uniting Church 
Wed 9 Ladies’ Social Bowls 9.30am 
 Bring Your Own Device—10-12 @ Library 
Sun 13 Rotary Club of Holbrook Triathlon 
Wed 16 Ladies’ Social Bowls 9.30am 
 Bring Your Own Device—10-12 @ 
 Library 
Sat 19 Holb Show Pavilion Judging CANCELLED 
 Rotary Club 4WD Day 
Sun 20 Holbrook Show CANCELLED 
 Holbrook Adult Riding Club Tri Show 
 Series @ Equine Centre 
Wed 23 Ladies’ Social Bowls 9.30am 
 Bring Your Own Device—10-12 @ 

 

HOLBROOK  R&D Home Maintenance 
 

For  all your home maintenance 
Painting, tiling, plaster, repairs, bathroom, laundry, 

and reno’s. 
» No Job Too Small     

      

ABN 33 146 093 819         Ring Rod 0418 675 193 

LITTLE BILLABONG PUBLIC HALL 

Last Friday of every month 

Informal gathering open to local community 

BYO food and drinks 

Start 6pm at the Hall 

Secretary Joy Wearn 0429 367 211 

Commercial Farm Person Position Available 
Am opportunity is available for an experienced farm 
person to join a progressive beef farm operation at 
Holbrook. Duties would suit a self-starter with positive 
work ethic keen to be responsible for day to day checking, 
feeding and paddock work that includes regular 
maintenance jobs on  water supply troughs and electric 
fences.  
Previous experience with sowing and irrigation desirable 
Applicants who are perceptive that are motivated with 
attention to detail and willing to work are encouraged to 
apply. Driver’s Licence and Tractor experience are 
essential. 

Kenmere Charolais Holbrook 
Phone 0412 265 017 or email matt@mcollins.com.au 

FREE RSA COURSES  
AVAILABLE IN NSW 

The NSW Government is offering 5,000 fee-free 
Responsible Service of Alcohol (RSA) courses to 
support new workers to enter the hospitality 
industry and help ease the staffing pressure on 
licensed hospitality venues. 
They are also extending the renewal periods and 
waiving renewal fees for all holders of RSA 
competency cards. This free renewal applies to 
any competency card holder with RSA, whose 
card expires between 1 Feb 2020 and 30 June 
2022. Eligible card holders must complete the 
refresher training before 30 June 2022 to be able 
renew their card at no cost. For more 
information: www.liquorandgaming.nsw.gov.au/
news-and-media/ 

Holbrook Tennis, Adult Riding 
and Cricket Clubs’ 

Annual Trivia/Auction Night 
Saturday 19th February 

7pm at Holbrook RS Cub  
$10 adult, $5 under 18 & $25 family 

Great Prizes, Great Night 
All Welcome  



 

 ISSN 1832-0198 (print); ISSN 2652-1296 (online)                                             1100 FREE COPIES PRINTED  
Holbrook Happenings                                       15                                                   16 February 2022 

 “We Care” for your health 
Providing health services at 
Holbrook and Walla Walla 

Doctors: 

Dr RAMANPREET GILL, M.B.B.S, FRACGP 

Dr WAH WAH SOE, M.B.B.S 

Dr SUDHA JAYARAMAN, M.B.B.S 
For more information and appointments call: 02 6036 2952 

Address: 115-117 Albury Street, Holbrook - 2644.       
Website: vecarehealth.com.au 

TIMINGS: 
MONDAY TO FRIDAY — 8:30 am to 5:00 pm 

CLOSED FOR LUNCH: 12:30 to 1:30 pm 

Services Available 
GP services            Skin Cancer Checks 
Vaccination Chronic Disease Management 
Mental Health Work cover  
Pre-Employment health checks 

Allied Health Services available: 
Douglas Hanly Moir Pathology (Mon-Fri 8:30 - 12:30) 
Regenerative Psychology (Every Friday)  
Riverina Podiatry (Every Fortnight)  
Wagga Foot Clinic (Once a month) 
Dietitian (Every Fortnight) 
Diabetic Educator (Once a month)  

Q FEVER 

Vecare Health will be 

running a clinic for anyone 

in the rural industry 

wishing to vaccinate 

against Q Fever. 
 

For more information 

Please contact  

Vecare Health 

115-117 Albury St Holbrook 

Phone: 02 6036 2952 
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